
My name is Ashley Greene and I am so excited to be your child’s P.E. teacher this year.  I have 
been a part of Blessed Beginnings and St. Andrew’s Christian School in many roles over the last 
nine years.  I have been a Tiny Turtle teacher, Leap Frog teacher, P.E. teacher and office helper.  
Of all the positions I’ve held, P.E. has been my favorite and I am so excited to be back this year.  
My husband Tyler and I have two wonderful children, Brooks (7) and Holly (2).  When I’m not at 
the school my favorite things to do are spend time with them, watch OU football, read and cook.  
I look forward to meeting your child and having them in class.  It’s going to be a great year!

P.E.

Hello!  My name is Carol Bates – or Ms. Carol to my students.  I look forward to meeting you and your child 
while teaching the Music classes at BBP and SACS this year.  I have been teaching children for over 30 years 
and supposedly “retired” the end of May.  I earned a BA in Music from the University of North Texas - NTSU 
when I attended!  Several years later, I earned my Oklahoma vocal music teaching certificate for grades K-
12.  Yes, I’m a Texan by birth and heart but have lived in Oklahoma for 34 years since my wonderful red-
headed husband, Roger, stole me away from Texas.  Roger and I have three amazing adult daughters and 
one rock-climbing son-in-law.  We have two fur-kids and several grand-fur kids.  I enjoy walking, yoga and 

reading in my hammock.  My goal for this year is to share music with your children through singing, 
movement, rhythms, and instruments.  Of course it will be a lot of fun, too!

Music


